

Attendees: DLCC		Attendees: Other
Caroline McLeod (CM)	<i>Acting Chair</i>	
Sheena Tulloch (ST)	<i>Minutes Sec.</i>	
Jackie Davidson (JD)	<i>Secretary</i>	
Janet Grant (JG)	<i>Treasurer</i>	
Callum Ross (CR)		
Nikki Morrison		

Apologies:		
Apologies were received from Owen Taylor, Kathleen Robertson and Paul McBain		

	Agenda Item	Action
1.	<b>Welcome</b> CM welcomed everyone to the meeting.	
2.	<b>Police Update &amp; Community Safety Reports</b> The new style report was received for June and August 2025 and gave a lot of information, although not for specific areas.	For info
3.	<b>Public</b> No members of the public attended the meeting.	For info
4.	<b>Minutes of last Meeting</b> The draft minutes of 13 <sup>th</sup> August 2025 had previously been circulated. Proposed: CR Seconded: JG	For info
5.	<b>a) Bank Account Progress</b> JG reported that DLCC now have digital banking in place and she is just waiting for the card reader to arrive. JG was thanked for her perseverance with this.	For info
	<b>b) Social Media/Whatsapp update</b> NM will share the "Keeping Children Safe Online" link from the police update on DLCC Facebook page.	NM
	<b>c) Defib Broom of Moy Update</b> JD reported that the Broom of Moy resident who is happy to have a defibrillator on their property has spoken to Gordon McKirdy and he was going to come out and suggest the best place to site it. JD will chase this up and update at the next meeting.	JD
	<b>d) Culbin Forest Signage Update</b> ST has emailed Forestry Commission about this and awaits a reply.	For info
	<b>e) Verge Subsidence Belmack Burn Update</b> ST has reported this on the MC portal and awaits a reply. JD will follow this up with an email to the roads department.	For info JD
	<b>f) Burnie Path Dog Fouling Update</b>	JG

	<p>JG has contacted Donna Jamieson about the signs which have been torn down. DJ will come out on Friday 12<sup>th</sup> or Monday 15<sup>th</sup> September to put up more signs. JG will look at what is written on them and report back at the next meeting. DJ has said that if there is anything else we need we are to get in touch with her.</p> <p>NM reported that there has been an ongoing issue of dog fouling in the Dyke School playing field. No dogs are meant to be in there. JG will ask DJ if she can put signs up there too – No Dogs signs would be appropriate in this case.</p>	
	<p><b>g) Mikeysline Findhorn Bridge Update</b></p> <p>Nothing further has happened with this yet. It was decided to wait and see.</p>	<b>For info</b>
<b>6.</b>	<p><b>Treasurer's Report:</b></p> <p><b>Current total in bank:</b> £5885.35</p> <p><b>Reserve Fund:</b> £4708.10</p> <p><b>Working Fund:</b> £1177.25 – includes the admin grant</p> <p>JG will tie up the accounts for the end of the year and ask Ann Crossman to audit them.</p>	<b>For info</b> <b>JG</b>
<b>7.</b>	<p><b>Local Councillors' Reports</b></p> <p>None</p>	<b>For info</b>
<b>8.</b>	<p><b>Planning Issues</b></p> <p>There were 2 in DLCC area in June and July – one for erecting a replacement porch at Hawthorn Cottage Dyke and the other for demolishing a rear extension and a front porch extension at Snab of Moy Farm. DLCC members have no objections to either of these applications.</p>	<b>For info</b>
<b>9.</b>	<p><b>Correspondence</b></p> <p>DD sent an email about the dates of the inaugural meetings after the community council elections have been held. The date of the meeting for DLLC is Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> November 2025. Nomination forms will be available from Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> October 2025 and they must be submitted by 21<sup>st</sup> October 2025.</p> <p>Finance report of JCC was circulated.</p>	<b>For info</b>
<b>10.</b>	<p><b>AOCB</b></p> <p>None</p>	<b>ST</b>
<b>12.</b>	<p><b>Date, Time and Venue of the next meeting</b> – Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> October 2025 at 19.30 hrs - Dyke Church Hall</p>	<b>For info</b>

**Meeting Closed at 8.45pm**